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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Wednesday, 29 March 2017 8:00 PM
Council
Kerbside waste collection services, Transfer station operations & community education

My comments generally relate to Kerbside waste collection services and future planning about strategies that 
might be adopted, namely organic waste collection which is used in some other rural council regions.  

I was quite pleased when a green waste collection was initiated last year as this enabled me to gradually trim 
vegetation on our property, rather than waiting until it was overgrown and needing a massive clean up. After 
reading the planned Waste Management strategy for 2016-2021, I discovered the rationale for council adoption 
of this policy was the minimisation and preservation of available landfill to prevent increasing costs into the 
future. I feel that this was poorly communicated to ratepayers and so they voiced complaints about this 
imposition on household budgets. It is essential that council provides information and reasoning behind the 
decisions made to alleviate discontent in the future. 

Our property is in an area with a majority of holiday properties. I was surprised again to find that Venus Bay 
have a minimum service standard with residents receiving a 6 month kerbside collection service, with the 
opportunity to choose to receive a year round service at their option, but at an additional cost. My wonder is 
why this has not been an option for the residents of Sandy Point? Many times when making a short visit over 
the Winter months, we end up taking home a small bag of rubbish rather than put it in the bin which gets left 
out on the street until our next visit many weeks later.  

When looking into the future and considering an organics collection WIDESPREAD dissemination of the 
required knowledge or the re-education of the community is essential, but the kerbside collections also need to 
be realistic and as simple as possible. Unless people holidaying  are coming from an area where this system is 
utilised, this council will need to supply all the information to get successful compliance. This is also more 
difficult when the rate payers are not permanent residents and reside over wide distances, thus limiting the 
methods of council effectively supplying information. Just like recycling and Greenwaste collections, it is 
harder for councils with non-resident rate payers and lots of holidaying visitors to be early adopters of these 
programs and to have them implemented successfully. It is easier when people are familiar with the 
process  where they  are permanent residents. 

Some municipal areas utilising an organics collection still have a weekly rubbish collection, with alternating 
organics and recycling collections. After speaking to several participants in such a scheme, it was evident they 
thought that a weekly rubbish collection was no longer needed as they were only putting their bin out every 2nd 
week due to having  far less rubbish. However their complaint was the organics bin needed to be the weekly 
collection as despite being wrapped in special biodegradable bags, the bins stunk.  In this case if our aim is to 
reduce our rubbish, a target could be to reduce the frequency that the standard rubbish is collected. 

Just concerning the Transfer station operations, I have always wondered while the times of the Walkervile 
transfer station seem to be disadvantageous for non residents when many people using it are not local residents, 
but travel from elsewhere to work on their holiday property. If I plan a weekend of work that may need me to 
take items to the transfer station, I have to clear vegetation and transport it to the transfer station by 12 noon on 
Saturday or wait around until after 1pm on a Sunday when it is open again. A Saturday afternoon or Sunday 
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morning opening time would just be so much easier for people who have to travel to the property on the 
weekends. 

Now that many rates notices are sent by email, there is no reason why residents cannot be updated on relevant 
matters in this manner with negligible cost to council. I am surprised that we don’t have newsletters to update 
us on matters of interest and changes happening. Not everyone has the time to read a document such as the 
Waste management strategy 2016-2021, but shorter versions of proposals might elicit responses from a wider 
range of people. 

I’m looking forward to better information dissemination in the future on important council issues. 

Regards, 
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Feedback Form

Do you believe the actions listed in the draft Waste Management Strategy will assist in  
improving waste management practices in South Gippsland?

Comments:

Yes No

Comments:

Yes No

Comments:

Yes No

The introduction of a full organics collection service (FOGO) cannot change the collection frequency of the normal
garbage collection service. For implementation of FOGO, the food waste should be collected fortnightly allowing the
garbage collection to remain weekly. Some garbage eg. nappies cannot remain in bins on people's premises for 2
weeks. Most families would have to much garbage for a bin fortnightly, even with the food waste and recycling being
separated correctly. A fortnightly collection will result in increased illegal dumping.



Feedback Form

Do you believe the actions listed in the draft Waste Management Strategy will assist in  
improving waste management practices in South Gippsland?

Comments:

Yes No

Comments:

Yes No

Please post your completed form to Peter Roberts, South Gippsland Shire Council, Private Bag 4, Leongatha VIC 3953,  
email to council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au or hand it in at Council’s Customer Service Centre at 9 Smith Street Leongatha.

I suspect that the intended introduction of a full organics collection service would lead to
significantly increased occurrences of illegal dumping cases.
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Feedback Form

Do you believe the actions listed in the draft Waste Management Strategy will assist in  
improving waste management practices in South Gippsland?

Comments:

Yes No

Comments:

Yes No

Comments:

Yes No



Feedback Form

Do you believe the actions listed in the draft Waste Management Strategy will assist in  
improving waste management practices in South Gippsland?

Comments:

Yes No

Comments:

Yes No

Please post your completed form to Peter Roberts, South Gippsland Shire Council, Private Bag 4, Leongatha VIC 3953,  
email to council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au or hand it in at Council’s Customer Service Centre at 9 Smith Street Leongatha.

I think this is a great approach, but, I don't have to deal with disposable nappies or large
quantities of waste, rather than recycling and green waste. The green waste bins have been a
very useful addition to the rubbish options available in town.



Feedback Form

Do you believe the actions listed in the draft Waste Management Strategy will assist in  
improving waste management practices in South Gippsland?

Comments:

Yes No

Comments:

Yes No

Comments:

Yes No

 With a family of 6 is extremely hard to manage with the current bin. We recycle every thing that we can.
There are still so many things that cant go into the recycle bin. I believe reducing garbage collection to
fortnightly would only see more illegal dumping, You see enough people dumping rubbish is the main street
as it is. Smaller house holds might cope, but why should a larger household be discriminated against.



Feedback Form

Do you believe the actions listed in the draft Waste Management Strategy will assist in  
improving waste management practices in South Gippsland?

Comments:

Yes No

Comments:

Yes No

Please post your completed form to Peter Roberts, South Gippsland Shire Council, Private Bag 4, Leongatha VIC 3953,  
email to council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au or hand it in at Council’s Customer Service Centre at 9 Smith Street Leongatha.
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